
  
 

 
APRIL 5, 2022,  

COUNCIL SITTING  
HIGHLIGHTS 

 
 
 
Council is committed to better communication with the public. As a result, summaries of 

the main points of Council meetings will now be published a few days after the meeting.  

Breakdown at the drinking water station: Thanks to municipal employees 

At the meeting, Council thanked the municipal employees who worked many hours on 

the breakdown at the drinking water station. Indeed, their work resulted in the boil water 

advisory being lifted quickly. Moreover, as a recommendation following the breakdown 

that occurred last week, the municipal council accepted the purchase of a replacement 

membrane from the unrestricted surplus so that we would be ready in case of another 

breakdown. 

CHAU: Decision to Postpone Announcement Date 

Council welcomed the Quebec government's decision to postpone the announcement 

of the location of the new university affiliated hospital center. Council had expressed 

reservations about the choice of chemin de la Technologie as the site for the new 

hospital. The council asked the government to prioritize a site close to downtown 

Gatineau in order to avoid urban sprawl, to favour public transit, to protect the natural 

environment and to take into account population growth and long-term economic 

development.  

Volunteer Week 

In anticipation of Volunteer Week, April 24-30, Council took the opportunity to thank the 

many volunteers in Chelsea who are involved in making a positive, useful and 

meaningful difference in their community.  

Review of the Chelsea Fire Department Blood Drive 

Council thanked the Municipality of Chelsea's Fire Department for the success of the 

blood drive held on March 29. Eighty-one people gave blood at the event, out of a 

target of 75 donors.  

Awarding of the contract for the installation of stone screening on the VVC 

Expected by the residents for several months, the municipal council granted, during the 

meeting, the contract for the installation of stone screening on the Voie Verte Chelsea 

trail. We still don't know when the work will be done, but it will follow the culvert work 

that will be done this summer. With the awarding of the contract, the Municipality is 

ensuring that it will be ready to do the work when the time comes. In passing, the 

Council thanked the residents and the organization Les Amis de la Voie Verte for their 

involvement in this file. This work will make the pathway much more accessible to all 

users and allow better access to people with reduced mobility.  

 

 

 



 April 5, 2022 highlights (cont’d) 

 

 
Mandate to donate Lot 6 480 257 

Lot 6 480 257 located at 86 chemin Belle-Terre has been donated to the Municipality. 

Council has adopted the donation mandate and is pleased to be able to take advantage 

of this land to build a pathway in the future that will link Belle-Terre Park, McNally Park 

and the Grand-Boisé School. This initiative will improve active transportation in the 

area. 

Solidarity with the Ukrainian people 

In a unanimous resolution, Council expressed its support and solidarity with the 

Ukrainian people, the families of the victims and all those affected by this event. Indeed, 

Council disapproves of the choice of resorting to arms to settle the conflict between 

Russia and Ukraine. 

 
 


